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1 Handbook for Electronic Filing Procedures: 
https://www.usitc.gov/documents/handbook_on_
filing_procedures.pdf. 

Sunshine Act, 5 U.S.C. 552(b). In 
accordance with Commission policy, 
subject matter listed above, not disposed 
of at the scheduled meeting, may be 
carried over to the agenda of the 
following meeting. 

By order of the Commission. 
Issued: November 23, 2022. 

William Bishop, 
Supervisory Hearings and Information 
Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2022–26123 Filed 11–28–22; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Receipt of Complaint; 
Solicitation of Comments Relating to 
the Public Interest 

AGENCY: U.S. International Trade 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
the U.S. International Trade 
Commission has received a complaint 
entitled Certain Cabinet X-ray and 
Optical Camera Systems and 
Components Thereof, DN 3656; the 
Commission is soliciting comments on 
any public interest issues raised by the 
complaint or complainant’s filing 
pursuant to the Commission’s Rules of 
Practice and Procedure. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Katherine M. Hiner, Acting Secretary to 
the Commission, U.S. International 
Trade Commission, 500 E Street SW, 
Washington, DC 20436, telephone (202) 
205–2000. The public version of the 
complaint can be accessed on the 
Commission’s Electronic Document 
Information System (EDIS) at https://
edis.usitc.gov. For help accessing EDIS, 
please email EDIS3Help@usitc.gov. 
General information concerning the 
Commission may also be obtained by 
accessing its internet server at United 
States International Trade Commission 
(USITC) at https://www.usitc.gov . The 
public record for this investigation may 
be viewed on the Commission’s 
Electronic Document Information 
System (EDIS) at https://edis.usitc.gov. 
Hearing-impaired persons are advised 
that information on this matter can be 
obtained by contacting the 
Commission’s TDD terminal on (202) 
205–1810. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Commission has received a complaint 
and a submission pursuant to § 210.8(b) 
of the Commission’s Rules of Practice 
and Procedure filed on behalf of KUB 
Technologies, Inc. on November 25, 

2022. The complaint alleges violations 
of section 337 of the Tariff Act of 1930 
(19 U.S.C. 1337) in the importation into 
the United States, the sale for 
importation, and the sale within the 
United States after importation of 
regarding certain cabinet x-ray and 
optical camera systems and components 
thereof. The complainant names as 
respondents: CompAI Healthcare 
(Shenzhen) Co., Ltd. Of China; CompAI 
Healthcare (Suzhou) Co., Ltd. of China; 
Kangpai Medical Technology 
(Changchun) Co., Ltd. of China; Kangpai 
(Beijing) Medical Equipment Co., Ltd. of 
China; and Dilon Technologies, Inc. of 
Newport News, VA. The complainant 
requests that the Commission issue a 
limited exclusion order and cease and 
desist orders, and impose a bond upon 
respondent’s alleged infringing articles 
during the 60-day Presidential review 
period pursuant to 19 U.S.C. 1337(j). 

Proposed respondents, other 
interested parties, and members of the 
public are invited to file comments on 
any public interest issues raised by the 
complaint or § 210.8(b) filing. 
Comments should address whether 
issuance of the relief specifically 
requested by the complainant in this 
investigation would affect the public 
health and welfare in the United States, 
competitive conditions in the United 
States economy, the production of like 
or directly competitive articles in the 
United States, or United States 
consumers. 

In particular, the Commission is 
interested in comments that: 

(i) explain how the articles potentially 
subject to the requested remedial orders 
are used in the United States; 

(ii) identify any public health, safety, 
or welfare concerns in the United States 
relating to the requested remedial 
orders; 

(iii) identify like or directly 
competitive articles that complainant, 
its licensees, or third parties make in the 
United States which could replace the 
subject articles if they were to be 
excluded; 

(iv) indicate whether complainant, 
complainant’s licensees, and/or third 
party suppliers have the capacity to 
replace the volume of articles 
potentially subject to the requested 
exclusion order and/or a cease and 
desist order within a commercially 
reasonable time; and 

(v) explain how the requested 
remedial orders would impact United 
States consumers. 

Written submissions on the public 
interest must be filed no later than by 
close of business, eight calendar days 
after the date of publication of this 
notice in the Federal Register. There 

will be further opportunities for 
comment on the public interest after the 
issuance of any final initial 
determination in this investigation. Any 
written submissions on other issues 
must also be filed by no later than the 
close of business, eight calendar days 
after publication of this notice in the 
Federal Register. Complainant may file 
replies to any written submissions no 
later than three calendar days after the 
date on which any initial submissions 
were due. No other submissions will be 
accepted, unless requested by the 
Commission. Any submissions and 
replies filed in response to this Notice 
are limited to five (5) pages in length, 
inclusive of attachments. 

Persons filing written submissions 
must file the original document 
electronically on or before the deadlines 
stated above. Submissions should refer 
to the docket number (‘‘Docket No. 
3656’’) in a prominent place on the 
cover page and/or the first page. (See 
Handbook for Electronic Filing 
Procedures, Electronic Filing 
Procedures 1). Please note the 
Secretary’s Office will accept only 
electronic filings during this time. 
Filings must be made through the 
Commission’s Electronic Document 
Information System (EDIS, https://
edis.usitc.gov.) No in-person paper- 
based filings or paper copies of any 
electronic filings will be accepted until 
further notice. Persons with questions 
regarding filing should contact the 
Secretary at EDIS3Help@usitc.gov. 

Any person desiring to submit a 
document to the Commission in 
confidence must request confidential 
treatment. All such requests should be 
directed to the Secretary to the 
Commission and must include a full 
statement of the reasons why the 
Commission should grant such 
treatment. See 19 CFR 201.6. Documents 
for which confidential treatment by the 
Commission is properly sought will be 
treated accordingly. All information, 
including confidential business 
information and documents for which 
confidential treatment is properly 
sought, submitted to the Commission for 
purposes of this Investigation may be 
disclosed to and used: (i) by the 
Commission, its employees and Offices, 
and contract personnel (a) for 
developing or maintaining the records 
of this or a related proceeding, or (b) in 
internal investigations, audits, reviews, 
and evaluations relating to the 
programs, personnel, and operations of 
the Commission including under 5 
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2 All contract personnel will sign appropriate 
nondisclosure agreements. 

3 Electronic Document Information System 
(EDIS): https://edis.usitc.gov. 

U.S.C. Appendix 3; or (ii) by U.S. 
government employees and contract 
personnel,2 solely for cybersecurity 
purposes. All nonconfidential written 
submissions will be available for public 
inspection at the Office of the Secretary 
and on EDIS.3 

This action is taken under the 
authority of section 337 of the Tariff Act 
of 1930, as amended (19 U.S.C. 1337), 
and of §§ 201.10 and 210.8(c) of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (19 CFR 201.10, 210.8(c)). 

By order of the Commission. 
Issued: November 25, 2022. 

Jessica Mullan, 
Acting Supervisory Attorney. 
[FR Doc. 2022–26107 Filed 11–29–22; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

Notice of the Federal Unemployment 
Tax Act (FUTA) Credit Reductions 
Applicable for 2022 

Sections 3302(c)(2)(A) and 3302(d)(3) 
of FUTA provide that employers in a 
state that has outstanding advances 
under Title XII of the Social Security 
Act on January 1 of two or more 
consecutive years are subject to a 
reduction in credits otherwise available 
against the FUTA tax for the calendar 
year in which the most recent such 
January 1 occurs, if advances remain on 
November 10 of that year. Further, 
Section 3302(c)(2)(C) of FUTA provides 
for an additional credit reduction for a 
year if a state has outstanding advances 
on five or more consecutive January 1 
and has a balance on November 10 for 
such years. Section 3302(c)(2)(C) 
provides for waiver of this additional 
credit reduction and substitution of the 
credit reduction provided in Section 
3302(c)(2)(B) if a state meets certain 
conditions. 

California, Connecticut, Illinois, 
Massachusetts, Minnesota, New Jersey, 
New York, Pennsylvania, and the U.S. 
Virgin Islands (USVI) had outstanding 
advances on January 1 for two or more 
consecutive years and employers in 
these states were potentially subject to 
a FUTA credit reduction in 2022. 
However, Colorado, Massachusetts, 
Minnesota, New Jersey, and 
Pennsylvania repaid their outstanding 
advances before November 10, 2022. As 

a result, employers in these states are 
not subject to a FUTA credit reduction 
for 2022. California, Connecticut, 
Illinois, and New York did not repay 
their outstanding advances before 
November 10, 2022. Therefore, 
employers in these states are subject to 
a FUTA credit reduction of 0.3 percent 
for 2022. 

Employers in USVI were potentially 
liable for the additional credit reduction 
under Section 3302(c)(2)(C) of FUTA. 
The jurisdiction applied for the waiver 
of this additional credit reduction and 
the Employment and Training 
Administration determined that USVI 
met each of the criteria necessary to 
qualify for the waiver of the additional 
credit reduction. Therefore, employers 
in USVI will have no additional credit 
reduction applied for calendar year 
2022. However, because USVI has had 
an outstanding advance on each January 
1 from 2010 through 2022, and 
maintained an outstanding balance on 
November 10, 2022, employers in USVI 
are subject to a FUTA credit reduction 
of 3.6 percent in 2022. 

Brent Parton, 
Acting Assistant Secretary for Employment 
and Training. 
[FR Doc. 2022–26085 Filed 11–29–22; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Veterans’ Employment and Training 
Service 

Advisory Committee on Veterans’ 
Employment, Training and Employer 
Outreach (ACVETEO); Meeting 

AGENCY: Veterans’ Employment and 
Training Service (VETS), Department of 
Labor (DOL). 
ACTION: Notice of open meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice sets forth the 
schedule and proposed agenda of a 
forthcoming meeting of the ACVETEO. 
The ACVETEO will discuss the DOL 
core programs and services that assist 
veterans seeking employment and raise 
employer awareness as to the 
advantages of hiring veterans. There 
will be an opportunity for individuals or 
organizations to address the committee. 
Any individual or organization that 
wishes to do so should contact Mr. 
Gregory Green at ACVETEO@dol.gov. 
Additional information regarding the 
Committee, including its charter, 
current membership list, annual reports, 
meeting minutes, and meeting updates 
may be found at https://www.dol.gov/ 
agencies/vets/about/advisorycommittee. 
This notice also describes the functions 

of the ACVETEO. Notice of this meeting 
is required under the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act. This document is 
intended to notify the general public. 
DATES: Tuesday, December 20, 2022 
beginning at 9 a.m. and ending at 
approximately 11 a.m. (EDT). 
ADDRESSES: This ACVETEO meeting 
will be held via TEAMS and 
teleconference. Meeting information 
will be posted at the link below under 
the Meeting Updates tab. https://
www.dol.gov/agencies/vets/about/ 
advisorycommittee. 

Notice of Intent To Attend the 
Meeting: All meeting participants 
should submit a notice of intent to 
attend by Friday, December 9, 2022, via 
email to Mr. Gregory Green at 
ACVETEO@dol.gov, subject line 
‘‘December 2022 ACVETEO Meeting.’’ 
Individuals who will need 
accommodations for a disability in order 
to attend the meeting (e.g., interpreting 
services, assistive listening devices, 
and/or materials in alternative format) 
should notify the Advisory Committee 
no later than Friday, December 9, 2022, 
by contacting Mr. Gregory Green at 
ACVETEO@dol.gov. 

Requests made after this date will be 
reviewed, but availability of the 
requested accommodations cannot be 
guaranteed. 

Notice of Intent To Attend the 
Meeting: All meeting participants 
should submit a notice of intent to 
attend by Friday, December 9, 2022, via 
email to Mr. Gregory Green at 
ACVETEO@dol.gov, subject line 
‘‘December 2022 ACVETEO Meeting.’’ 

Individuals who will need 
accommodations for a disability in order 
to attend the meeting (e.g., interpreting 
services, assistive listening devices, 
and/or materials in alternative format) 
should notify the Advisory Committee 
no later than Friday, December 9, 2022 
by contacting Mr. Gregory Green at 
ACVETEO@dol.gov. Requests made after 
this date will be reviewed, but 
availability of the requested 
accommodations cannot be guaranteed. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Gregory Green, Designated Federal 
Official for the ACVETEO, ACVETEO@
dol.gov, (202) 693–4734. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
ACVETEO is a Congressionally 
mandated advisory committee 
authorized under Title 38, U.S. Code, 
Section 4110 and subject to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 
2, as amended. The ACVETEO is 
responsible for: assessing employment 
and training needs of veterans; 
determining the extent to which the 
programs and activities of the U.S. 
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